To:
Kathleen McGinty


Secretary

From:
Cynthia Carrow

Chair

RE:
Follow-ups to CAC Meetings

Date:
May 22, 2007

The follow-up items resulting from Council’s monthly meetings are provided below as a mechanism to better track issues and commitments.  Requests from previous meetings that remain unresolved are also included; current notations and comments are italicized.  As items are resolved, they will be removed from future reports.  Please note that distribution of materials for the June 19 CAC meeting is scheduled for June 8, 2007.
From the May 2007 meeting:

· We have been informed that there is a "policy" for bond forfeiture coal mine reclamation bids and that a bond of 210% of the cost of the awarded bid (cost of the job) is required.  This requirement adds significantly to the reclamation costs and may not be warranted.  While the original bond may not have been enough to pay for all the reclamation, a bond of 210% of the "real" reclamation costs may be excessive.  We request information on the genesis and rationale for this approach, and suggest that DEP work jointly with MRAB and CAC to discuss possible improvements.

· At the April meeting, we had requested a copy of the existing protocol used for interagency coordination and communication when assessing potential health impacts from an environmental incident or contamination.  It is our understanding that protocols for communication and coordination between the Department of Environmental Protection and DOH are in the process of being negotiated via a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA).  A former Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the agencies, which outlined protocols for coordination at hazardous waste sites, expired in 2002.  We request information on when the new MOA will be finalized, a copy when it is available, the conditions under which it will be triggered, and an explanation of how the protocols and procedures will improve communication and coordination among pertinent agencies and communication with the interested public.

From the April 2007 meeting:

· During our discussion of potential changes to the Chapter 102 regulations, it was noted that several further functions (e.g., administration, enforcement) might be delegated to multiple entities such as a municipal authority, conservation districts, etc.  We noted potential problems with fragmented responsibility and accountability, and request information on if and how such delegation will be financed.  In the May Report to the CAC, the department noted that the intent of the proposed regulatory revisions is not to decentralize the administration and enforcement of the program to multiple authorities, but to utilize existing structure and enhance coordination between county conservation districts and municipalities at the local level.  It is anticipated that DEP would not provide additional funds for the associated decentralization of duties but that additional funding through the increase in permits processed (and associated collection in permit fees) would be realized at the local level.  

From the March 2007 meeting:

· We very much appreciated Cathy Myers presentation on the concepts being considered for amending the Act 537 regulations, and especially her clear invitation for our input at this early stage.  We are collecting comments from the various members of CAC and will be providing input.  This effort is underway.
Thank you for your attention to these matters.  If you have any questions, please contact Sue Wilson at 787-4527.
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